TOWNSHIP OF BRUCE

MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING HELD ON DECEMBER 10, 2015

The regular meeting of the Bruce Township Board was held on December 10, 2015 at the Bruce
Township Hall with board members Marsh, Sawyers, Laloie, Pins and Rogers present. Absent no one.
Also in attendance was one Township resident. The Supervisor called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.
with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Public Comments: There were no comments.

The minutes of the November 12, 2015 meeting were presented. Motion was made by Pins,
seconded by Rogers to accept the minutes as presented. All were in favor, motion carried.

Motion was made by Rogers, seconded by Pins to pay the bills. Check # 8580 through # 8610
were issued for a total of $ 12,435.11. All were in favor, motion carried.

County Commission Report: Commission McLean was not present.
Reports of Special Meetings: There were no reports.
Zoning Administrator: There have been 27 permits issued.

Assessor’s Report: The Assessor has looked at the new construction and building permits. They
are now doing sales studies and Board of Review changes.

Planning Commission: There was no meeting in December.
Treasurer’s Report: The Treasurer’s report was read. The balance of all funds is $683,439.16.
Clerk’s Report: MTA is holding Board of Review training in St.lgnace on February 11, 2015.

Firemen’s Report: The Department has had 2 fire runs. One was a structure fire and the other
was wires down. There are 3 firemen taking classes.

Grounds and Park Report: The dock is out at Dunbar.
Old Business: 13Mile Rd. has not been completed. Trustee Pins will inquire about new flooring.

New Business: Board of Review will meet for clerical errors on Tuesday, December 15 at 7:00
p.m.

Board of Review training will be held on February 11 in St. Ignace from 12:30 to 4:30 p.m.
Motion was made by Marsh, seconded by Pins to send 4 people to the BOR training. All were in favor,
motion carried.

Land Division was presented for Michael and Sandy Gallagher on Nicolet Rd. They will be
keeping 36 acres and dividing off 17 acres. Motion was made Laloie, seconded by Marsh to accept the
land division as presented. Motion carried.



Land Division was also presented for the Riley’s on 12 Mile Rd. There will be ten splits. Motion
was made by Pins, seconded by Marsh to accept the land division as presented. Motion carried.

Discussion was held on the old storage building. It was decided it will be destroyed.
The chairs that were ordered are no longer available. We are looking at other options.
T-Mobile is being installed on the Tower.

Public Comments: There were no comments.

Motion was made by Rogers, seconded by Pins to adjourn the meeting. All were in favor,
motion carried. The Supervisor adjourned the meeting at 7:30 p.m.

Wanda Sawyers, Clerk

Carl Marsh, Supervisor



